Fra: POENARU Titus (EPPO) < Titus.POENARU@eppo.europa.eu >

Sendt: 26. juni 2025 15:47

Til: Julie Agersnap Kristensen < julie.agersnap@ft.dk >; Jakob Willum Slot < Jakob.Slot@ft.dk >; Mads

Fallesen <Mads.Fallesen@ft.dk>; Ketty Gammelgaard <Ketty.Gammelgaard@ft.dk>

Cc: ANDERSEN Klaus (PE) < klaus.andersen@natparl.ep.europa.eu>

Emne: Information and Invitation from the European Public Prosecutor Office

Dear Committee Secretaries,

I am writing from the European Public Prosecutor Office, where I am Counsellor for interinstitutional relations to the European Chief Prosecutor.

The EPPO is a transnational prosecution office, competent on investigating and prosecuting EU expenditure (funds, administrative expenses) and revenue (customs duties, antidumping duties, VAT). Denmark is not part of the EPPO because of the opt-out, but EPPO is beneficial to Denmark. Please see attached a note with more information about this.

On behalf of the European Chief Prosecutor, Mrs Laura Kövesi, we would like to extend an open invitation for interested Members of the Danish Parliament to visit the EPPO headquarters in Luxembourg.

Meanwhile, in view of the Danish presidency, we would like to offer an online briefing to interested Members of Parliament and staff from your committees, at a moment suitable for your Parliamentary agenda.

As examples of our activity, please see a link to today's press release regarding a major cross-border investigation involving customs and VAT fraud with Chinese goods which have also been sold in Denmark. The damage is calculated at the moment at 700 million EUR, 250 million of which is in customs and anti-dumping duties: Investigation 'Calypso': EPPO strikes criminal networks flooding EU with fraudulent Chinese imports

Yesterday, an investigation into organised crime here:

https://www.eppo.europa.eu/en/media/news/investigation-moby-dick-eleven-arrests-eu520-million-vat-fraud-investigation

For an overall activity report, see our 2024 annual report (Danish version):

https://www.eppo.europa.eu/sites/default/files/2025-06/EPPO%20Annual%20Report%202024%20PDF DA.pdf

Thank you for your consideration and I look forward to hearing from you

Best regards,

Titus Poenaru



Titus POENARU

EUROPEAN PUBLIC PROSECUTOR'S OFFICE

Counsellor for Interinstitutional Relations

11 Avenue John F. Kennedy

1855 Luxembourg

Tel: +32471267222

www.eppo.europa.eu

Unless indicated otherwise, this message is only intended for the named recipient(s). If you receive this message by mistake, you may not use, copy, distribute or forward this message, or any part of its contents or rely upon the information contained in it. Please notify the sender immediately by email or other means and delete the message.